
Fine Art and Print 

Exhibition and Sale 

Art and Print Exhibition 
Saturday 2nd from 11am to 
5pm and  
Sunday 3rd  11am to 4pm –  
Sale of original artwork, 
quality prints and cards by 
local artists - Tea, coffee 
and cakes available so why 
not come and browse and 
talk to the artist over a cup 
of tea 
 

 

 

                                                September 2017 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

At Peasmarsh Memorial Hall in September 
Doctors Surgery 
Tuesday 5th between 11.30am and 12.30pm to book an appointment contact Rye Medical Centre on 
01797 223333 
Peasmarsh Parish Council 
Tuesday 5th at 7.30pm in the Meeting Room - Resident are cordially invited to raise their concerns or 
issues  
Flower Arranging 
Wednesday 12th at 10am to 12 noon - Theme is 'Edible Plants in a Basket' - everyone welcome 
especially beginners 
Come along have fun and learn a new skill - More details from Deirdre Bull 01797 230208 
Hall of Crafts  
Sunday 24th from 11am to 5pm - There will be some of our regular stall holders plus some new ones 
and of course the snack bar serving a range of sandwiches, burgers and cakes 
Film Club 
Friday 15th September at 7.30pm - The first film of the new season will be "Hidden" 
Contact Hilary on 01797 230205 about membership only £20 for the season of 10 films in 2017-2018 

Regular weekly activities 
Brownies  
Monday 11th, 18th and 25th at 6pm We meet again for the Autumn term on Monday 11th September at   
6 'o' clock and will welcome any new Brownies of 7 years or older to join our friendly Pack. 
Jitterbugz  
Tuesday 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th at 9.15am. Jitterbugz classes are energetic, fun, and imaginative! Come 
along for a FREE trial and see the brilliant equipment and have 45mins of fun! For more information 
contact Katie on 07835059053 or email info@jitterbugz.co.uk  
Sing For Fun   Wednesday 6th, 13th, 20th and 27th at 2pm. New members very welcome. Yvonne 
Jordan 230693. 
Mothers and Toddlers   Thursday 14th, 21st and 28th at 9.30am 
Rye Area Children's Community Choir (RACCC)  
Thursday 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th at 3.50pm. All children between 7 and 11 years old who want to come 
along and sing are welcome and just have fun singing  For more information on 07947806712 or email 
Marian Ham at dmham128@btinternet.com  
Zumba  
Thursday 7th, 14th, 21st and 28th at 7.30pm..Zumba combined with fit steps, workout exercises and 
boxing,‎ with a different mix every week - it's‎fun‎and‎a‎bit‎loud‎but‎you’re‎guaranteed‎a‎laugh‎- everyone 
is welcome to drop by. No weekly commitment required. For more information email Julie at 
Canz2004@yahoo.com     

 
An Evening of Fashion & Fun 

  Travelling Trends  
 

BARGAINS GALORE !! 
To raise funds for the 

Peasmarsh Playspace. 
 

Peasmarsh Memorial Hall. 
Saturday September 30th.  

7.30pm. 
Doors open 7.00pm 

Tickets £6.00.  
from 01797 230045 

 

The Brownies  
Are looking for an assistant 
leader or unit helper to come 
and join us for two hours on a 
Monday. 
 This is could be a great 
opportunity for some looking to 
gain experience of working with 
children whilst also having lots 
of fun – For more information 
contact Pam Hanwell email 
derekhanwell@btinternet.com   
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1989. Bells arrive 
In Peasmarsh. 

 
Peasmarsh Matters 
 

Hedges 
Following an article in the August edition of the Peasmarsh Periodical about overgrown hedges a 
resident has pointed out that it is an offence under the Wildlife and Countryside Act of 1981 to 
intentionally damage or destroy the nest of any wild bird whilst in use or being built between 1st March 
and 31 August. Although the Parish Council is asking residents to maintain their hedges during this 
period it would stress that this is done in a sensible and responsible way to avoid causing harm to birds 
and other wildlife. 
 

Bees 
We are beekeepers who have recently moved into the village and are looking for somewhere to site up 
to seven hives. We would need vehicular access and must be away from children and livestock. Please 
call Martin or Linda on 01797 230697 or email martinbailey66@aol.com ., We are members of the 
British Beekeeping Association 
 

And Just A Reminder About Flying Start 
Peasmarsh Flying Start Pre-School provides a safe and fun environment where children socialise, form 
great friendships and learn through a variety of exciting and imaginative activities. Our Pre-
School benefits from modern, purpose-built facilities including a well-equipped, light and airy classroom, 
beautiful, outdoor all-weather play area, our own vegetable patch and access to wider school facilities 
including the hall, playing fields, adventure playground and Forest School. For more information contact 
Peasmarsh Flying Start Pre-School 01797 230325 (option 3) or Email: Flying.Start@Peasmarsh.e-
sussex.sch.uk  

 
 
Advance Notice for October.It will soon be Quiz Time again. Our popular Quiz season starts 
again on Saturday October 28th at 7.30pm. Book in advance to be sure of a table. 

Don’t forget that Hire Charges for the Memorial Hall will be going up in October.  Make sure 

of your booking at the old rates ! Do it now ! 

BELLS. 

Beckley and Peasmarsh 
Bellringers will be holding an Open 
Evening on Wednesday. September 
6th from 6.30pm at All Saints' 
Church, Beckley. 
Always fancied a "go" on the bells ?  
Come along and find out what it's all 
about. Climb up the tower and see 
the bells. 
Especially for young people 
(graduating from handbells ?) and 
beginners. 
Demonstration from your local 
ringers. Refreshments. 
 

Can you give strangers - a family or 
elderly person - a Christmas gift this year? 
At Christmas, the Charity Link to Hope  organises 
the collection of Shoeboxes filled with gifts for 
very poor families and elderly people living alone 
in Romania, Moldova,  Bulgaria and the Ukraine. 
These people live in terrible conditions in shanty 
towns or in the countryside  in villages, often with 
no electricity or running water. These gifts are 
everyday items such as soap, toothpaste, 
shampoo, combs, socks, gloves, crayons and 
colouring books etc. Your gift of a shoebox would 
bring such happiness to the people who receive 
them. 
If you feel you can help support this appeal in any 
way then please contact Sue Cavilla Tel: 230431 
for a leaflet and further details. 
Shoeboxes need to be ready by October 31st 
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